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Long Time County 
Resident Dies

O.D. JACKSON

Services for O.D. 
Jackson, 71, of Snyder 
were held at 11 a.m. 
Saturday in Bell-Cypert 
Seale Funeral chapel.
Jackson died at 

9:14 a.m. Thursday in 
Cogdill Memorial 
Hospital after a 
sudden illness.
Burial was in Gail 

Cemetery under direc­
tion of Bell-Cypert- 
Seale Funeral Home.
O.D. was born Feb. 

28, 1918 at the Jackson 
homestead south of 
Gail. When Grape Creek 
School consolidated 
with the Gail School 
in the early 1920's, 
O.D.'s dad bought a 
house in town so his 
mother and he and his 
three brothers and

sister could live there 
during the school

term. They would
return to the farm on 
weekends and during 
the summer months to 
help with the farming.

In 1927, O.D.'s dad 
rented out the farm 
and moved his family 
to Alpine, where his 
children completed
high school and at­
tended college. To 
support his family, he 
did carpenter work 
until the depression 
ended the demand for 
carpenters and sent 
the Jackson family 
back to the farm in 
1933 .
After high school 

O.D. helped his father

farm and did ranch and 
farm work until he got 
a job with the Agri­
cultural Adjustment 
Administration in Gail 
in late 1937 and 
worked there until 
hisfather died. At 
that time O.D. returned 
to the farm to help 
his mother and brother 
operate the place. He 
farmed until December 
1941 when he entered 
the Air Force. In the 
next 34 months, he 
participated in seven 
overseas battle cam­
paigns. he received 
the EAME Campaign 
Metal with 7 bronze 
stars; Good Conduct 
Medal;c Distinguished 
Unit Badge; American 
Theater Campaign Medal 
and a Bronze Star.

After the service, 
he returned to Borden 
county to resume 
raising crops and 
livestock. O.D. and 
Jessie B. Patterson, 
who was County Clerk, 
were married March 7, 
1947. She died in 
1979.
O.D. served on the 

Board of Trustees for 
Borden County I.S.D. 
from 1955 to 1965 and 
was the first County 
Auditor for Borden 
County from 1956 
through 1958.

He married Lois 
Greathouse on Nov. 26, 
1979 in Borden County. 
After owning and 
operating the place 
his parents bought 
over eighty years ago, 
he retired and moved 
to Snyder. He was a 
Mason and a member of 
the .Church of Christ.

Four More Announce 
For County Offices

LARRY SMITH
Larry Smith, County 

Sommissioner, Precinct 
#2, is seeking re- 
election to t h A  office, 
subject to the Democra­
tic Primary in March, 
1990.

"I will continue to 
work for the best 
interest of the citizens 
of Borden county. Thank 
you for your past 
support. I would appre­
ciate being giVen the 
opportunity to continue 
serving Borden County 
in this position." 
Larry stated.
HURSTON LEMONS
Hurston "Buck" Lemons 

has announced that he 
will be a candidtate 
for re-election to the 
office of Borden County 
Commissioner, Precinct
!>■
i ‘H a p p y* holidays __ There

#4, subject to the 
action of the March, 
1990 Demoncratic Pri­
mary .

"Buck" said,"I have 
really enjoyed serving 
the people of Borden 
County during these 
past three yefars and I 
would consider it a 
privilege to serve you 
again. Thank each of 
you for your support in 
the past, and I greatly 
appreciate your support 
in the upcoming primary.
/s/ Hurston Lemons, Jr.

MELISSA LUDECKE
Melissa "Lisa" Ludecke 

Borden County Treasurer, 
has announced her

lcH a p p y
‘Holidays

candidacy 
election to 
of County

cont .

for ° re- 
the office 
Treasurer
to pa. 8

"H appy
Holidays

H a p p y
* Holidays ^  A- ‘will be no 

publication of The 
Borden Star on December 
27th and on January 2, 
1990.
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Lady Coyotes Win 
Tournament

By a average winning 
margin of 32 points, 
the Borden County Lady 
Coyotes won the Borden 
County Tournament this 
past weekend. They 
opened up the tournament 
with a 53-21 win over 
the Lady Wildcats of 
Wellman, followed with 
a 58-32 win over New 
Home, and completed the 
sweep Saturday night 
in the finals with a 
60-22 win over Loop.

In Thursday's win 
over Wellman, Borden 
held a slim 14-10 first 
guarter edge and ex­
tended the lead to 12 
by halftime, 26-14. The 
second half is where 
the Lady Coyotes domi­
nated as they outscored 
their opponents 27-7 
for the win. Wellman 
was held to two free 
throws in the last 
quarter. Lisha Sternadel 
led in scoring with 23 
points followed by 
Amanda Anderson with 9. 
Randi Woodward had 8 
points followed by 
Rachel Romero with 4, 
Leslie Fryar with 3, 
Amy Lewis, Kristi
Adcock, and Shara Dee 
Woodward with 2 each. 
Shara Dee led in field 
goal percentage hitting 
her only attempts for 
100% followed by Randi 
with 75% and Lisha with

The Borden Star 
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55%. Rachel Romero led 
in free throw percentage 
with 100%, making both 
of her tries. Lisha, 
Kristi, and Rachel all 
had 4 steals, but 
trailed Shara Dee who 
led with 5. Amy led in 
rebounds with 6 followed 
by Lisha with 5. Kristi 
and Rachel tied in 
assists with 4, each.

Friday's game saw 
Borden fall behind the 
first quarter 8-9 but 
stormed back with 
aggressive defense to 
take a 19-11 half-time 
lead. The second half 
was all Lady Coyotes as 
they outscored the Lady 
Leopards 17-8 in the 
third quarter and’ 22-13 
in the last to take 
their closest win of 
the tournament 58-32. 
Again it was Lisha who 
led in scoring with 26 
points followed by 
Randi with 8, Amy and 
Leslie with 6 each, 
Kristi and Amanda with 
4 each, Rachel with 3, 
and Shara Dee added 1 
to the total. Kristi 
and Rachel tied for 
honors in field goal 
percentage with 100% 
each as each hit their 
only attempt. They were 
followed by Amy with 
75%, Lisha with 63%, 
and Randi with 57%. 
Kristi and Amanda each 
hit 100% from the free 
throw line and were 
followed by Lisha with 
86%. Shara led in 
steals with 4 and also 
led in assists with 7. 
Randi and Amanda tied 
for honors in rebounds 
with 8 each followed 
by Kristi and Lisha 
with 6 each.

In the finals, Borden 
met Loop, a team they 
had earlier in the 
season defeated by 11 
and 12 points. This 
time it was not near as 
close as the Lady 
Coyotes jumped out to a 
commanding 29-11 half­
time lead and extended 
it with scoring edges 
of 19-6 in the third 
quarter and 12-5 in 
the final quarter for 
the 60-22 win. Lisha 
duplicated her scoring 
output from the previous 
night as she again hit 
26 points. She was 
followed by Leslie who 
hit four 3 point goals 
for 12 points. They 
were followed by

2

Shara with 6, Randi 
with 5, Amy and Amanda 
with 4 each, Kristi 
with 2, and Rachel hit 
1. Shara Dee led in 
field goal percentage 
with 75% followed by 
Leslie with 67% and 
Lisha with 58%. Lisha, 
Rachel, and Randi all 
hit 50% from the free 
throw line. Lisha led 
in steals with an 
excellent total of 10 
followed by Rachel with 
5 and Kristi with 3. 
Kristi and Amy tied for 
honors in rebounds with 
7 each followed by 
Lisha with 5. Amanda 
led in assists with 5 
followed by Rachel with 
4.
The J.V. girls also 

played in the Borden 
Tournament, as a re­
placement for Jayton 
who had to drop out due 
to football playoffs. 
The J.V responded well 
as they defeated West­
brooks varsity in the 
first round of the 
tournament 40-38. The 
biggest difference came 
in the first quarter 
where Borden outscored 
the Lady Wildcats 14-6, 
and still held a half­
time lead of 25-20. The 
two teams traded even 
in the third quarter 
6-6 before Westbrook 
made a comeback in the 
fourth quarter to make 
things too interesting. 
Borden was led in 
scoring by Kristin 
Kilmer with 13 points 
followed by Kelly Jo 
Ogden with 12 and 
Shayne Hess with 9.
Kristin Monger and
Jacquelyn McPhaul each
hit 3 in the win. Also
playing was Heather
Armstrong.

The next day, Borden
J.V. met Loop in one
championship semi-final 
as they dropped a close 
35-32 decision to the 
Lady Longhorns. Loop 
hit a shot at the 
buzzer in the first 
quarter to take a slim 
10-9 lead and extended 
it to 3 at half-time, 
16-13- A cold third 
quarter shooting by the 
Coyotes dampered their 
chances of winning as 
Loop outscored them 
6-2. Things then heated 
up in the final quarter 
as Borden scored morg 
in the one quarter than 
they did in the other 
three put together.

As Borden pulled to 
within one, Loop hit a 
streak to pull away in 
the final seconds. A 
last second three point 
attempt by Borden was 
just off the rim to 
end their title hopes. 
Shayne led in scoring 
with 13 points followed 
by Kristin Monger with 
8 and Kelly Jo Ogden 
with 7. Kristin Kilmer 
had 4 to round out the 
scoring.

In the third place 
game, Borden came out 
flat and New Home came 
out hitting everyting 
they threw at the 
basket as the J.V. lost 
66-34. The Lady Coyotes 
did make a small come­
back in the second half 
as they outscored New 
Home in the third 
quarter 14-13 and
closed even closer 
until New Home connected 
on 12 free throws in 
the final minutes to 
pull away. Kristin 
Monger led in scoring 
with 12 points followed 
by Shayne Hess with 10. 
Kristin Kilmer hit 8 
points before fouling 
out, and Kelly Jo Ogden 
hit 4 to round out the 
scorinq.

Girls consolation was
won by Klondike, who
defeated Westbrook
50-36. Westbrook de­
feated Sands the day
before to reach the
consolation f inai and
Klondike defeated
Wellman. Four new
records were set or
tied in the girls
division as Lisha
Sternadel broke the
individual high score
for three games in a
tournament with 75
points. She erased the
record of 68 set by
Borden County's Teri
Billington set in 1985. 
New Home broke the 
total 3 point goals in 
one game with 8 in 
their opening game with 
Klondike. It erased the 
total of 7 set by 
Borden last year against 
Wellman. Tobi Timmons 
tied the record number 
of free throws in one 
game with 11 which is 
co-held by Cindy Slone 
of Wilson set in 1979. 
The lady Coyotes added 
to their own record
of most Borden Tourna­
ment Championships with 
7, having won champion­
ships in 1979-80-83-84- 
85 and 88.

COACHES CORNER
by Joe Bond and 

Bill May
Once again the Borden 

Tournament ran off 
smoothly and many 
people are to be com­
mended for their help 
in preparation and 
presentation. I would 
like to thank Mr. 
McLeroy, Mr. McMeans, 
and the School Board 
for providing me with 
the materials and 
opportunity to decorate 
and prepare for the 
tournament such as 
Borden puts on each 
year. Thanks to 
Barbara Vestal, Carolyn 
Stone, and Brenda and 
Bruce Kemper for de­
voting their time in 
helping to decorate. 
Also thanks to Coach 
Frisbie and his P.E. 
class in helping de­
corate and many other 
students that volun­
teered their free time 
in helping. I appreciate 
all the hours that 
Cookie Dyess, Glenda 
Bond, Barbara York, 
Richard Laverty, Coach

Frisbie, Kate Phinizy, 
and Shelly Lewis put in 
at the scorer tables. 
The hospitality room 
was again a great
success and much thanks 
to Mr. and Mrs. McLeroy, 
Pat and Samantha Porter, 
and my wife Tana, for 
the food preparation
and serving. Thanks
to Terri Buchanan for 
working the door and 
Royce Nance for keeping 
the floors in playing 
condition during the 
tournament. Thanks to 
the ladies that cleaned 
up the gyms in the 
morning and had them 
spotless before game 
time, Connie Hart, 
Sylvia Rios, Kathy 
Goodman, Patricia Zant 
and Patsy Underwood.
Thank you Coach Frisbie 
for doing our announcing 
all three days and to 
Mr. Copeland and his 
class in helping to 
fold and staple programs 
Thanks to Coach Bond 

Cont. to pg. 6
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New Life
New Life Academy of 

Lubbock came to Gail 
last Tuesday night and 
left with a through 
understanding of how 
country girls play 
basketball. In all 
fairness though. New 
Life, a small private 
school with an enroll­
ment of about 50 stu­
dents, was forced to 
use many of their Jr. 
High ball players to 
field a team. They are 
not affected by any 
U.I.L. regulations and 
therefore could more or 
less play who they 
wanted. Everything they 
had was not enough as 
Borden emptied their 
bench early in the

Dominate

half-time. Borden led 
81-10 entering the last 
quarter before narrowly 
missing the century 
mark in the 99-18 win.

Lisha Sternadel led
in scoring with 30
points followed by
Shayne Hess with 20.
Leslie Fryar had 14
points. followed by
Randi Woodward with 13,
Amanda Anderson with
10, Kristi Adcock with
6, Rachel Romero hit
4, and Shara Dee Wood-

ward made 2. Lisha led 
in field goal percentage 
with 71% followed by 
Shayne with 63%, Amanda 
with 57%, and Randi 
with 55%. Randi and 
Amanda each hit 50% 
from the free throw 
line. Lisha led in 
steals with 5 followed 
by Randi and Shayne 
with 3 each. Amanda led 
in rebounds with 16 
followed by Kristi with 
10, Randi with 8, and 
Lisha with 7. Shara Dee 
led in assists with 7. 
Amy Lewis and Julie 
Harris, usualy starters 
for the Lady Coyotes, 
sat out the game due to 
illness and injury.

The win raises the 
Lady Coyotes record to 
9-2 on the season. They

return to action after 
the Christmas break 
when they travel to 
Jayton for a rematch 
with the Lady Jays. The 
January 2 basketball 
game will begin at 5:00 
with the J.V. boys, to 
be followed by the Lady 
Coyotes at 6:30. On 
Friday, January 5, they 
host Roby, a regional 
semi-finalist from 
Region 2 last year. It 
will be a great warm-up 
week before starting 
district play the next 
week.

first quarter and held
a 30-0 lead after one
quarter of play and ■ X . E
extended it to 59-2 by r

B B B
WWTOGO! Thank You

ŒL
THE SENIOR CLASS OF 1990 WOULD LIKE TO 

THANK THEIR PARENTS AND THE COMMUNITY 
FOR THEIR SUPPORT DURING THE BORDEN 
COUNTY TOAURNAMENT. WE APPRECIATE ALL 
THE HELP AND PATRONAGE YOU GIVE US DURING 
THIS BUSY TIME OF THE YEAR. THE CONCES­
SION STAND WAS A BIG SUCCESS DURING THE 
THREE-DAY TOURNAMENT.

ALSO, RECIPES ARE IN AND WE HOPE TO 
HAVE OUR COOKBOOKS READY DURING THE 
FIRST PART OF SPRING. THANKS TO ALL WHO 
SENT IN THEIR FAVORITE RECIPES.

MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL!
/s/ Seniors 1990

Regular School Board Meeting
DECEMBER 14, 1989

The Board of Trustees of the Borden County Independent 
School District met in regular session on Thursday, Decemher 
14, 1989 at 12:00 noon.

Board members present were: Jack McPhaul, Jon Monger, Joel 
Dennis, Scott Clayton, Kenny Hensley, and Tom Ed Vestal.

Administrators present: James McLeroy, Superintendent.

M în u t̂e s
Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion was 
made and seconded to approve the minutes.

Motion carried unanimously.

Visitors
There were no visitors present.

Bills
The Superintendent presented the December bills for 
payment. A motion was made and seconded to approve the 
bills for payment. Motion carried unanimously.

§H£2Ei£.l2£42£l.l2_I*2£2E.i.A year-to-date financial report was given by the 
Superintendent. Also a budget amendment was recommended.

Increase Decrease
FUNCTION 1 2 6600

6100
$1,400.00

$1,400.00
FUNCTION 13 6300

6100
300.00

300.00
A n d a n c e_R e£o r £

The attendance was reported as 198.

Per sonne l^_Re£ort
It was reported that Pat Murphy had been placed in the 6th 
grade due to Mrs. Wolf's illness. The Superintendent 
recommended that Pat Murphy be hired as a teacher in the 
Borden County Schools for the remainder of the 1989-1990 
school year. A motion was made and seconded to accept the 
Superintendent's recommendation to hire Pat Murphy as a 
teacher. Motion carried unanimously,f2Z22E_l2dder
The Superintendent recommended that the district adopt the 
state minimum criteria for entry and maintenance at level 
two, three and four. Policy will reflect the same as
State Board of Education interpretations. A motion was
made and seconded to accept the Superintendent's 
recommendations. Motion carried unanimously.

S 2 £ £  £  1 B. S. 2 D. 2 2 2 1 15. _  A 2 £ 2 21 f  £  2.1 2 2 £ i  2IIThe annual evaluation of the Superintendent was made by 
the Board. The. evaluation was based on the following 
cl om a ins :

r. Personal Competence 
II. Professional Competence 

III. Board - Superintendent Relations 
IV. Personnel Management 
V. Business and Financial Matters 

VI. Community Relations

Coyotes Crush Crusaders
The - Borden County 

Coyotes hosted New Life 
Christian . Academy of 
Lubbock-,. December 12, 
and they easily defeated 
the ■ Crusaders. The
Coyotes jumped to a 21 
to 4 first quarter lead 
behind an- eleven point 
output by Cole Vestal. 
He hit on 5 of 6 attempts 
from the field, one of 
which was a 3 point 
shot. The Coyote bench 
started. the second 
quarter, and they
scored four points 
while the starters
rested.. The halftime 
score was 33-11. Cole 
pumped in 6 more points 
while making 3 out of 4
field goa.l attempts.
The Coyotes continued
to build, on their lead 
in both , the third and 
fourth quarter with 
everyone enjoying
playing time .

Cole Vestal, led all 
scorers with a season

high of 27 points. He 
made 13 out of 17 field 
goal attempts. Cole 
also had 4 offensive 
and 5 defensive rebounds 
and 1 assist. Jimmy 
Rios scored 15 points 
and made 2 steals, 2 
offensive, 3 defensive 
rebounds and 1 assist. 
The rest of the scoring 
was spread out among 8 
other players. Shane 
Kemper, J.J. Kincheloe, 
David Buchanan and 
Jason Sharp scored 4 
points apiece. Shane 
also had a steal, 2 
offensive and 2 defen­
sive rebounds and 1 
assist. J.J. had 3 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds. David 
had 1 steal, 2 offensive 
and 1 defensive rebounds 
and 1 assist. Jason 
also had 1 steal, 3 
offensive and 4 defen­
sive rebounds. Cody 
Stone, Clint Wills, 
Clint Anderson and

Klint Kemper all scored 
2 points each. Cody 
had 2 steals, 4 defen­
sive rebounds and a 
game high of 5 assists. 
Clint Wills had 1 steal 
and 3 assists. Klint 
Kemper had 4 steals, 2 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds and 2 
assists. Brian Bond
did not suit out because 
of an ankle injury.

M eny Christmas

days until
Christmas

Thirty criteria was used within the five domains. The 
Board could have ranked within any of the five (5) 
catagories:

CO - Clearly Outstanding 
EE, - Exceeding Expectations 
S - Satisfactory 

BE - Below Expectations 
U - Unsatisfactory

After a discussion, a motion was made and seconded to give 
the Superintendent a ranking of Clearly Outstanding (CO) 
in all domains. Motion carried unanimously.

Z22S2i.J:2£_2£_Z££2£2I!.,i_̂ 22̂ .2
The Board discussed the feasibility of taking official 
action to preserve it's power to tax such property as 
Proposition 5, the constitutional amendment proposed by 
the 71st Regular Session of the Texas Legislature, 
exempts. The new constitutional amendment and its 
enabling legislation provides a very broad definition of 
freeport goods, more commonly known as "goods in transit."

After a discussion, a motion was made and seconded to 
accept the following resolution.

Motion carried unanimously.

RESOLUTION

The Board of Trustees of the Borden County Independent 
School District passed the following resolution at a 
regular Board Meeting on December 14, 1989.

WHEREAS, the 71st Regular Session of the Texas Legislature 
has passed legislation granting a conditional exemption 
from property taxation for certain freeport goods, 
commercial aircraft, and other goods in transit, as found 
in Sections 11.251 and 21.05 of the Texas Tax Code;

WHEREAS, on November 7, 1989, the voters of the State of
Texas passed Proposition 5, The Freeport Exemption, which 
New Article VIII, Section 1-j to the Texas Constitution,
thereby effectively validating Sections 11.251 and 21.05 
o f t h e Texas Tax Code;

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees of the Borden County 
Independent School District desires to maintain and 
preserve the quality of education throughout the district

Cont. to pg. 6
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LETTERS
TO SANTA

From The Kindegarten Class
Dear Santa,

I would like dirt 
bike and toy turtle. I 
have been good forever.

Thank You, 
Ky May

Dear Santa,
I would like bike and 

dinosuor I have been 
good forever

Thank You 
Jade Harris

Dear Santa,
I would like red 

truck brown car I have 
been good forever.

Thank You 
Jeff Story

Dear Santa,
I would like bike and 

Barbie set. I have 
been good forever.

Thank You 
Rika Copeland

Dear Santa,
I would like He Man 

and Battle Cat I have 
been good forever

Thank You 
Mark Sanders

Dear Santa,
I would like bike and 

ice cream maker. I have 
been good forever.

Thank You 
Jesica Ellison

Dear Santa,
I would like Barbie 

Doll and Drum I have 
been good

Thank You 
Laura Murphy

Dear Santa,
I would like new 

shoes and Barbie X have 
been good forever

Thank You 
Jodi Shafer

Dear Santa, "
I would doll and lot 

clothes I have been 
good forever

Thank You 
Brittney Dyess

Dear Santa,
I would like Barbie 

doll I have been good 
forever.

Thank You 
Andrea Lozano

Dear Santa,
X would like I have 

bicycle and car I have 
been good forever.

Thank You 
Rudy Portales

Dear Santa,
I would like and 

racer toolset I have
been good forever.

Thank You 
Jake Zant

Very important letters on their way to 
the North Pole. (Star Photo)

Mrs. Lackey helps 
the kids with their 
letters. (Star

A bulbmaking capacity and the six 
petals to all its blooms mark all the 
members of the lily family. Thus, 
the calla, with its single bowl, is not 
a member of the lily family at all.

Mrs. Copeland and her Kindergarten class 
mailing off their Letters to Santa.
r nJianfcjybii...

We the family of Claudie Vestal would like
to let you know how much your expressions of
love have meant to use. Even our out of town
family and friends were awed at the warm and

thoughtful community we are so lucky to
be a part of. Thank you for being the

best. .Love in Christ,
Shorty, Fleeta, Tom Ed,
Charo.lotte and Families

For unto you is born this day in the 
city of David a Saviour, which is Christ 
the Lord. Luke 2:11

In celebration of'thpt great event, we 
wish all of you a holiday filled, with 
His peace and love.

ü u k ? u  aitò M t M t m z

To our friends, family 
and everyone in Borden County: 

LONNIE, KAY AND KIM DOYLE

Join in wishing you a Happy Holiday 
and New Year filled with Health, 

Happiness and Prosperity.
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Some Tips For A Safe

Holiday Season
Holidays are a rich time of warmth 

and sharing—a tim e for celebra­
tion. B ut a skilled burglar, a  swift 
pickpocket or a crafty  con a r t is t can 
quickly cool th a t w arm th  into some 
cold, h ard  realities:

A lthough th e  holidays are  a tim e 
of excitem ent and activity, they are 
also th e  peak season for crim inals 
who prey on unsuspecting  victims. 

W hat can you do to help insure
Cont. to pg. 6

the Season to 
You and Yours.

Here's hoping your holiday’s 
a-bloom with joy and laughter.

a

Santa
"ill Be Right 

Down!

f j T
TO: CHIEF, MUDDER 

AND THE DUDE
—at f ft

<s> FROM: GENO AND SHORTY

From outdoor fun to inner peace and joy, 
all the best to you this holiday season!

To:
STEVE, JUDY 

AND TRACE
From:

GENE AND JANE

A magical,merry 
and most joyous 
Christmas to 
you and yours.

liiro tljg

I r m u t t ?

MERRY CHRISTMAS to all our friends  
and

neighbors
in

Borden

County.
BILL,TANA,KY & 

TRENT MAY

tfOM ' jlo c & v tß  o verfa ll»

QPlMff Cfa'stim a s

R.D., CAROL, SHELLY, 
AMY AND SHAWN 

LEWIS

Glad Tidings
Christmas is here, along with our good wishes for 

a happy, healthy holiday. Our sincere thanks to all.

T H E  B O R D E N  S T A R

CHRISTMAS JOY TO ALL
With special thanks for your patronage and 

good will, we wish you a very happy holiday.

Security State Bank
M em ber F.D.I.C.

Big Spring, Texas I 4i i  Gregg
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Coaches

Corner
Cont. from pg. 2
for helping out in 
every phase of the 
tournament. His help in 
supporting my crazy 
ideas and notions, and 
carrying them through 
doesn't go unnoticed. 
Also his thoughts and 
ideas seemed to work 
everytime,on or off the 
court. Lastly, thanks 
to the girls themselves 
for so much time, 
devotion, and patience 
in our Lady Coyote 
basketball program.
Sometimes I need to 
stop and thank the Lord 
more often for he 
talent and abilities of 
the kids He1 s given me 
to work with. When we 
played Westbrook in 
the first round of the 
tournament, there were 
seniors playing for 
Westbrook that I taught 
in kindergarten P.E. my 
first year of coaching. 
It sorta made me feel 
old, but blessed for 
the years that I've 
had. Thanks to everyone.

/s/ Coach May
HOLIDAY SAFETY 
TIPS
Cont. from pg. 5
th a t your holidays are  safe and joy­
ous? Here are some tips from ADT 
Security Systems, the world’s lead­
ing supplier of security  system s, to 
help you preserve good cheer and 
happiness throughout the New Year: 

Shopping Sense
•  S tay alert. D uring th is  fast- 

paced, “hustle-bustle” tim e of year, 
be ex tra  cautious and  a le r t to  your 
surroundings. T ake ex tra  care to 
protect your w allet, pocketbook and 
belongings, especially in stores, 
crowds and  while d in ing out.

•  Shop before dark  if possible. 
And if you plan  to be out la te , invite 
a friend along.

•  P ark  your car in a well-lit 
park ing  lot or n ea r s tre e t lights. Al­
w ays roll up your windows tightly  
and lock your doors, even if you 
plan to be aw ay only for a short 
while. Have your keys in hand 
w hen you re tu rn  to the car and 
check the  in terio r before getting  in.

Happy Home Hints
•  ’Tis the season for giving, but 

be wary of strangers a t the door 
seeking charitable donations. Ask 
for identification and learn  how the 
funds will be used. If  you don’t like 
w hat you hear, decline to give any 
donations. Save your generosity for 
an organization of your choice.

•  Be ex tra  cautious about lock­
ing doors and windows when you 
leave the house, if  you go away for 
a  few days, ADT suggests th a t you 
get an autom atic tim er for your 
lights and radio. Ask a trusted  
neighbor to keep, an eye on your 
house and pick up your mail.

Thank You !
The BOOSTER CLUB would like to 

thank all the people involved in our 
fund raising projects. For the
people who worked before and after 
the Stew Supper, a hearty thanks. The 
following names are people who donated 
items for the Tournament Drawing.
A -J . Computer Portraits,Teresa Cox, 
Betty Dennis, Peggy Frisbie, Beverly 
Herring, Janine Williams, Nona Wood­
ward and Barbara Vestal.

Again, THANK YOU SO MUCH.

Board Meeting
Cont. from pg. 3
i n  the face of ever-increasing state mandates without 
adequate funding; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees of the Borden County 
Independent School District hereby desires to both prevent 
the erosion of its tax base and preserve the district’s 
right to continue to tax freeport goods and all other 
goods or property covered by new Article VIII, Section 1-j 
of the Texas Constitution;

NOW, THEREFORE,

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Borden 
County Independent School District hereby states and 
declares its intention to continue to tax to the maximum 
extent authorized by law all property covered by Article 
VIII, Section 1-j of the Texas Constitution, as well as 
all property covered by Sections 11.251 and 21.05 of the 
Texas Tax Code, for tax year 1990 and every year 
thereafter.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees hereby 
directs that a copy of this Resolution shall be made 
available for inspection by the public during normal 
business hours at the district’s central administrative 
offices from this date forward.
IT IS SO RESOLVED.
Adopted this 14th day of December, 1989.

:Í££.!S_íÍ£.E]l£Hi
President, Board of 
Trustees

Ad i.££££!B£n t
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Motion carried unanimously.

B e n  M u r p h y c ^
i  cHolidayg C e r t i f i e d  P u b l i c  A c c o u n t a n t

3902 C o l l e g e  A v e n u e  S n y d e r , T e x a s 79549
915/573-8992

MERRY
CHRISTMAS

We’re proud to be of service to you 
throughout the year.WESTERN SEED

BUSINESS PHONE & DELINTING
(806) 872-0896 ^ RESIDENCE PHONE
(806) 872-5388 R 0 ^ W tLERS (806) 8?2-5271

LIVESTOCK MEETING
The Officers and Directors of the Borden County 

Jr. Livestock Assn., Inc. met December 6, 1989 at
7:00 p.m. in the Borden County Courthouse.
Those present were: Kenny Hensley, Mike Herring-, 

D.M. Parks, Danny Stone, Buddy Wallace, Dennis 
Poole, Monte Smith, Jerry Stone and Scott Clayton.
MINUTES: The minutes of the November I , 1989

meeting were read. Monte Smith moved to approve 
the minutes. D.M. Parks seconded the motion. 
Motion carried.
TREASURER'S REPORT Jerry Stone reported that the 
current bank balance is $3220.12. Outstanding 
expenses to be paid are the awards for the 1990 
Borden County Jr. Livestock Show. Monte Smith 
moved to accept the Treasurer's report. D.M. 
Parks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

SWINE VALIDATION-These are 
of barrows validated for 
Jr. Livestock Show:

4-H
Duroc 22
Hampshire 27
Cross 35
Chester White 14
Yo r k s h i r e 10
Spotted Poland China 8
Berkshire 2
Red Waddle 0

The total number of barrows

the breeds and numbers 
the 1990 Borden County

F FA Total
9 31

15 42
11 46
3 17

10 20
1 9
0 2
1 1

168
ilidated were 168.

OTHER PURE BREED STATUS-Danny Stone moved that the 
OPB division of the 1990 Barrow Show be left as is 
with no breeds being separated out. Scott Clayton 
seconded the motion. Motion failed.

Proposed Rule Change: If there is at least 10 
entries in the OPB division of a particular breed, 
they may be separated as a breed division when 
there is a minimum of 10 barrows left in the OPB 
division. Mike Herring moved to accept the pro­
posed rule change. D.M. Parks seconded the motion.

D.M. Parks moved to add an amendment to the 
motion which would read as follows: The breed 
with the largest number, at validation, has prio­
rity to be separated as a breed. If the numbers

cont. to pg. 8



NOTES FROM HOME
BY DEBRA POLLARD
Home Demonstration/CEA

Check G ift Foods For Safety
Arrival of a Christ­

mas gift package may 
generate excitement
for family members, 
but if it 
food, check 
carefully.

If it is 
"perishable," 
are not certain of 
treatment it

contains 
it out

marked 
and you 

the 
has

received, you may have 
to discard it for 
safety's sake. Whether 
the food is safe will 
depend on what it is, 
how cold it is, and 
how it was packaged.
Gift food compainies 

typically freeze
perishable food solid 
so that overnight
delivery in cold
weather guarantees it 
will arrive still 
cold. But what can't 
be guaranteed is
having someone at home 
to receive the food 
and refrigerate it.
You can't count on 

co.ld weather either,
and .perishables, that 
sit in a delivery
truck, mail box or on 
the front porch on a 
warm December afternnon 
may quickly thaw and 
become hazardous.
Calls received by 

the U.S. Department
of Agriculture's
national Meat and 
Poultry Hotline in the 
1987 Holiday season 
showed that the great­
est number of calls 
about mail-order foods 
concerned smoked or 
smoked and vaccum-

packed hams and turkeys,
Many consumers don't 

understand that just 
because meat has been 
smoked, doesn't auto­
matically mean it's 
cooked. In addition, 
all meat -- cooked or 
uncooked -- should be 
shipped with an ice 
source to keep it at 
or below 40°, just 
like a refrigerator.
Consumers also 

should check the 
lable to see if the 
product contains 
preservatives. In a 
cured product, such 
as a ham, the preser­
vatives will aid in 
protecting against 
spoilage if it is left 
out for a short time.

Thorough re-heating 
before serving is an 
added safeguard, but 
no guarantee against 
the bacteria that 
cause food-borne 
illness. If you have 
any doubt about a 
"fresh or' a cured food, 
better discard it.

Consumers should 
look for the following 
before eating mail­
order food products:
“Fresh or cooked 

meat, poultry or fish 
should arrive frozen 
or still hard in the 
middle. If never 
frozen, it should be 
cold to the touch.

°With the exception 
of dry-cured hams, 
baked hams and most

Together ive pray for a world 
filled with peace and joy.

Branon 
Funeral Home

403 N. Austin, Lamesa

canned hams need 
refrigeration and
should arrive cold.

"Hard, dry sausages, 
such as pepperoni and 
hard salamis don't 
require refrigeration. 
Thuringer, summer
sausage and others do. 
If the label says 
"keep refrigerated," 
the sausage should be 
cold.

“Cheese should not 
contain mold, unless 
the mold is part of 
the product, such as 
blue cheese.

“Cheesecake should 
be frozen solid. If 
the food product 
requires refrigeration 
and isn't frozen or 
cold, don't serve it. 
The foed could give 
your family the un­
wanted 'gift' of the 
flu-like symptoms that 
come from a food-borne 
illness.

According to USDA 
figures, the mail-order 
food business is a $1 
billion a year industry.

For consumers pro­
blems and complints, 
contact the nearest 
office of the Food and 
Drug Administration.
The USDA Meat and 

Poultry Hotline (1-800- 
535-4555) or your 
local county Extension 
home economist can 
answer questions about 
mail-order meat and 
poultry.

CLASSIFIED
ACT IN T.V. 
COMMERCIALS 

HIGH PAY..NO EXPER­
IENCE . .ALL AGES 
KIDS, TEENS, YOUNG 
ADULTS, FAMILIES, 
MATURE PEOPLE,
ANIMALS, ETC. CALL 
NOW: CHARM STUDIOS 

1-800-837-1700 
Ext. 8219

PART-TIME HELP 
WANTED !

Apply at the Gail 
Cafe.

PIANO FOR SALE 
Wanted responsible 
party to assume 
samll monthly
payments on piano. 
See locally Call 
Credit Manager at 
1-800-233-8663
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e m s  d o n a t io n s

ROBERT BRAY

Jerry, Carolyn, Kristi 
and Cody Stone

O.D. JACKSON

T.K. & Larry Dennis & 
Family

Gae and Lisa Ludecke 
Ross, Sarah and Jason 

Sharp
Mr. & Mrs. R.T. Bingham 
Larry & Sandy Fryar 
Helen Clanton 
Kent & Ollie Holmes 
Clifton Clanton, Jr.

Jerry, Carolyn, Kristi 
and Cody Stone 

Eva Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. Hurston 

Lemons, Jr.

JERRY SMITH

Mr. & Mrs. Dan Turner 
Jerry, Carolyn, Kristi 

and Cody Stone

CLAUDIA VESTAL

Larry and Sandy Fryar 
Kerry, Carolyn, Kristi 

and Cody Stone

Don’t Let Menopause 
Knock You Off Balance

For m an y  w om en, en tering  m enopause  m e an s  d ay s  a n d  
n ig h ts  o u t of balance: h o t flashes, n igh t sw eats, anx ie ty , lack  of 
energy. B ut you do not have to “ suffer th ro u g h ” m en o p au se .

Today, m any  sym ptom s an d  h ea lth  r isk s  assoc ia ted  w ith  
m enopause can  be controlled. Call y o u r p hysic ian  o r call one of 
us. G et the facts ab o u t m en o p au se  a n d  rega in  th e  b a lance  in
your life.

D an K ahn, MD S om chai Chong, MD
Family Practice General Practice

1607 North Bryan 1005 North 16th Street
Lamesa, TX 79331 Lamesa, TX 79331

[806-872-83291 [806-872-6773]
P a tr ic k  H an fo rd , DO E velyn  Sm iley , MD

Family Practice General Practice
1012 North 15 th Street 1510 North Bryan

Lamesa, TX 79331 Lamesa. TX 79331
[806-872-2113] [806-872-54411

linamelled aisi iron cookware 

Fashion •  Quality Longevity 

Available in your favorite department and gourmet stores

H a y  Your 
H oliday B e A  Hit!
We’ve got nothing but thanks and rave reviews 

for all of our award-winning customers.

THE
TRADING POST
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MEETING
cont. from pg. 6
are the same in two breed divisions, they will all 
show in the OPB Division. Scott Clayton seconded 
the amendment to the motion. The amendment failed.
Kenny Hensley called for a vote on the motion. 
The motion carried.
BARROW CLASSES-Monte Smith stated a motion to read 
as follows: Based on the barrow validastion
numbers, there will be a York Breed Class, Chester 
Breed Class and and OPB Class at the 1990 Borden 
County Jr. Livestock Show. Berkshires, Spotted 
Poland Chinas and Red Waddles will show in the OPB 
Division. D.M. Parks seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.
STOCK SHOW LISTS:-The work lists and sales commit­
tees for the 1990 Borden County Jr. Livestock Show 
were reviewed and revised as needed.
PURCHASE AT AREA STOCK SHOWS:-After a short discus­
sion, Dennis Poole moved that the Borden County 
Jr. Livestock Assn, purchase animals at area stock 
shows as has been done in the past. D.M. Parks 
seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Danny Stone moved that a limit of $400 be spent 

on purchases at other area stock shows. D.M. 
Parks seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
COLLECTIONS FOR THE 1990 BORDEN COUNTY JR. LIVE­
STOCK SHOW-The week of January 8-10, 1990 was the
date set to start collecting donations.
LAMB SHEARING DATE-Lambs will be sheared on the 
20th or 24th of January, 1990 depending on the 
shearer's schedule.
SHOW ARENA-The show arena has already been set up 
by Dennis Poole and the employees of Commissioners 
Larry Smith, Hurston Lemons, Vernon Wolf and Frank 
Currey. Thank you!
TIME SCHEDULE FOR THE 1990 SHOW-Due to the incre­
ased number of barrows. Buddy Wallace moved to 
change the Barrow Show to 8:30 a.m. on Friday,. 
January 26. Danny Stone seconded the motion. 
Motion carried.

Other Show times are as follows:

Announces
cont. from pg. 1 
in the Democratic 
Primary on March 13, 
1990.

"I will continue to

h
N O  S E R V I C E S  A T  T H E  F I R S T  

B A P T I S T  C H U R C H  C H R I S T M A S  
E V E  S U N D A Y  D E C E M B E R  2 4 .

perform the duties of 
the County Treasurer's 
Office to the best of 
my ability. Your contin­
ued support will be 
appreciated," states 
Lisa.

Our Very  
Best Wishes

O ne  o f th e  n icest th ings a b o u t C hristm as is 
re m e m b e rin g  our s p e c ia l friends w hose business w e 've  

e n jo ye d  th ro u g h o u t th e  year.

iff -¿we If

*• i ' 
1

r  ” = S  T H EFIRST NATIONAL BANK

•• ; 

t ' 4  1
CAROLYN STONE
Carolyn Stone has

i l l  '»'■c

Lambs.......... .6:00 p.m. . ..Thursday, Jan. 25
Barrows..... .8:30 a.m. . ..Friday, Jan 26
Steers...... .8:30 a . m . . . ..Saturday, Jan. 27
Goat Show... 
Awards......

. Immediately following 
.Saturday,.

steer
Jan

show 
. 27 2Premium Sale. .2:00 p.m. . .Saturday, Jan. 27 V

y

announced for re- 
election to the office 
of Justice of the 
Peace, subject to the 
Democratic Primary in 
March 1990.

"It has been an honor 
to serve the people of 
Borden County in this 
office," Carolyn states. 
"I will try always to 
do my best and continue 
to carry out the duties 
of Justice of the 
Peace. Your past and 
future support is 
greatly appreciated."

from  Prance

Enamelled cast iron cookware 

Pashion •  Quality Longevity 

Available in your iavorite department and gourmet stores

J
SHOW BARN ADDITION:-The addition to the county 
show barn is completed. Les and Randy Copeland 
did a very good job. The bill for their labor was 
$1,000. It was general consensus to go ahead and 
pay them.

The materials for the show barn addition pur­
chased from Ballinger was $1,311.44. Other mater­
ials purchased from Gebo's were $107.47. These 
expenditures leave a balance of approximately 
$35.00 in the Turf Fund Account.
NEXT MEETING: ' . . „ „ ,-------------  The nest meting will be at 9:00 a.m.
NEXT MEETING:- The next meeting will be at 9:00 
a.m. on January 20, 1990. There will be a work
day to set up pens at that time.

There being no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned.

iIhanl<i<y'ou
The Officers and Directors of the Borden 

Co. Jr. Livestock Association would like to 
Thank the Borden County Commissioners for 

the help in setting up the show 
arena and pens at the Borden 

County show barns.

Quality Fashion and Western Wear
Ostrich

Belly
Ropers
Black. Saddle, 
Grey, Brown

$13900
Suggested ̂eta* S200 00

Calf Skin 
Ropers

$59°°

Wrangler 
Denim 
Jeans

s1 6 95
Cowboy Cuts  ̂

Slim Fit 
Eoot Cut

Open
Sunday

1:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m.

G ift C e rtifica tes  
Free

Gift Wrapping

PanÄaRdlßSlim ÎKjÿs U'Aleiccilesíl

fût H
— Handmade B o o ts____S'nce IB5.1

Western Wear
College Heights Shopping Cente

Dusters
Natural

Sale

$ 7 9 95

Boys - $49.95 

Sportcoats
and

Sweaters

S 3


